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Topic: 

Presentation of an update regarding the drainage improvements on South Persimmon Street and Lizzie 

Lane.    

Background: 

At the March 4 City Council meeting, Councilmember Townsend requested an update on the drainage 

improvements on South Persimmon and Lizzie Lane. At the meeting, staff will provide information over 

the construction activities for drainage improvements conducted on South Persimmon and Lizzie Lane 

from funding received from the CDBG grant, as well as activities completed by Public Works staff.  

The City was awarded a grant from General Land Office totaling $1,585,396.00 based off of a grant 

application submitted by staff as an area requiring improvements following the flood events in 2015 and 

2016. The original scope of the project was for installation of box culverts along portions of South 

Persimmon Street with ditch regrading. Staff saw the opportunity to expand the project scope as part of 

the Medical Complex construction and install RCP along portions with box culverts to allow for 

increased flow. The total construction amount, with the CDBG grant and local funding, totaled 

$3,658,839.27.  

Origination: Public Works Department 

Recommendation: 

 

Party(ies) responsible for placing this item on agenda: Meagan Mageo, Project Coordinator 

FUNDING (IF APPLICABLE) 

Are funds specifically designated in the current budget for the full amount required for this purpose? 

Yes:  No:  If yes, specify Account Number:   # 

If no, funds will be transferred from account  # To account # 

 

Signed Meagan Mageo  Approved by   

 Staff Member Date  City Manager Date 

 


